
 

 

St Joseph’s Catholic Middle School 

The family of St. Joseph’s loves, learns and grows together as followers of Jesus 

Fortnightly Newsletter – Friday 1st April 2022 

Statement to Live By: 

Come Walk with Me 

Attendance Information: Our target for attendance is 98% 

Please strive to make every effort to ensure your child gets to school every day to help us achieve our 
target. 

  5M 5S 6D 6H 7H 7RG 7S 8C 8D 8S Overall 

18.03.22 86.6% 87.7% 92.2% 96.1% 84.4% 94.6% 87.0% 89.6% 96.2% 94.1% 90.7% 

25.03.22 88.4% 83.9% 87.7% 95.7% 81.6% 94.2% 77.4% 96.7% 85.4% 90.0% 88.1% 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Next week we bring the Lenten Term at St Joseph’s Middle School to a close and I would like to thank everyone for 
helping make the term a success. Sadly, we couldn't deliver on a ski trip but we have an incredibly exciting Trinity 
term to look forward to for everyone especially our Y8s who will leave us at the end of the Summer. 

The majority of Y8 will be spending the first three days of the final academic term of the current year on an exciting, 
adventurous three days at Weardale Activity Centre canoeing, rock climbing, gorge walking etc. We also have further 
trips organised for years 7 & 8 to Snozone in Yorkshire to look forward to. 

Lent officially ends on Thursday 14th April the day before Good Friday. Pupils have worked incredibly hard to keep 
their promises during lent by sacrificing, praying more and giving alms. Our final week will see a number of activities 
happening in school with all form classes taking part in a Penny Challenge for the Belauni Street School in Zambia - if 
any families have any loose change please could you send it into school by next Thursday. The response to our 
CAFOD sponsored silence was excellent and it would be great to see this repeated for this charity. Our aim is to 
sponsor 20 disabled pupils to enable them to have an education for a year. 

St Mary’s Parish Church has a full list of services during Holy Week if families wish to attend services. The link to their 
website and newsletters is on our school website. 

Y6 are now very close to taking their SATS in May and I would like to thank all parents for the support given to 
children at home. I am extremely proud of the progress they have made this year and we appreciate any work that is 
done during the holiday or in the weeks before these tests take place. If any parents have not purchased or received 
SATs revision guides, please contact the school office and we will do our best to help. Our Y6s are extremely excited 
about their forthcoming visit to Lockerbie in July which sadly was not able to take place last year. 



 
  

 

Please note, there will be no booster classes after Easter as pupils will be doing extra maths and English classes 
within the school day in final preparation for their SATs which take place week beginning 9th May. 

I would like to thank all parents and pupils who took part in this week's short notice safeguarding inspection. Our 
school is officially a safe school.  

After Easter we are looking at having a number of open days in which parents and prospective parents can visit 
school. More information will follow regarding this shortly. Our COVID cases have been up and down this term and 
we are monitoring the situation in Hexham and Northumberland extremely carefully. Please can I ask that parents or 
visitors wear masks in school. 

Laudato Si - Eco Club 

The Spiritual Council has been busy preparing and sharing a whole school Liturgical Prayer to celebrate Pope Francis' 
concerns about ‘Our Common Home’ - our World.  They shared the Word from the Book of Genesis and then 
proceeded to share Pope Francis' message through an animated cartoon.  All pupils listened and enjoyed the strong 
message and as a result our Eco Club has several new members.  Keep up the good work everyone.   

Well done to our Spiritual Councillors for your tremendous effort and dedication.  Shortly, a beautiful display will be 
part of our school hall showing how dedicated the family of St. Joseph’s are to looking after  ‘Our Common Home.’ 
Hollie from 8S has spent several weeks doing an amazing pencil drawing of Pope Francis. It will be central in our 
display.  Thank you Hollie.   

Year of The Eucharist 

Father Luke has been visiting all classes teaching them about the importance of the Holy Eucharist.  

Art Club has been very busy in the last few weeks.  The Year 7s and 8s have been working on a scene of the Last Supper, 
which is due to be displayed in the hall very soon.  The pupils have also made beautiful drawings of chalices and 
monstrance’s, to commemorate the Year of the Eucharist.  
 

Until the snow arrived, the last two weeks have been glorious and pupils have been able to enjoy our school field 
and garden areas. Hopefully, this will continue more so after Easter. Can I ask that pupils continue to wear school 
uniforms in line with our policy at all times. Pupils may want to bring an additional pair of trainers for playing football 
on the field if they wish. An updated summer sports extra-curricular list will be sent out on ParentMail next week.  

English News: 

Year 6 - Author Visit - Vashti Hardy 

As a reward for working so hard in English this week, Y6 had a very interesting visit from children's author, Vashti 
Hardy. Vashti has written a variety of thrilling fantasy stories with interesting characters. Y6 heard all about how 
Vashti creates her stories, giving them some excellent advice for any budding writer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 

 

 

Year 7 - Shakespeare Week 

Last week to celebrate "Shakespeare Week", our Y7, who have been 
studying "Romeo and Juliet", made masks. This homework task linked with 
Act 1 scene 5 - the masked ball at the Capulet mansion. Here are some 
pictures of their amazing creations! 

Today, 7RG studied Shakespeare's language, in particular, his famous 
insults. Apologies for any strange and unusual phrases you may hear this 
weekend, but we had great fun practising our Shakespearean insults on 
each other! 

Carmina Burana: 

Some of our pupils have been rehearsing for the upcoming ‘Carmina Burana’ performance taking place on 7th May at 
Hexham Abbey. I have been informed that tickets are now on sale. You can either buy them from Cognito Books 
(cash only) in Hexham or through the Hexham Orpheus ticket site: hexhamorpheus.brownpapertickets.com 

I have also been advised that when you are buying the tickets to request transept ones as these will give you the 
better view the school choir in the concert. 

Attendance: 

Attendance has been an issue for some time now with most of the issues being COVID related. Please can I ask that 
parents contact our school office before 9am if your child is unwell. We have a robust monitoring system in school 
and we will call parents if a child is absent with no explanation. Our target is 98% attendance for every pupil. Each 
week we publish form class attendance against this target above the head teachers opening paragraphs. 95 % 
attendance amounts to 9 days off a year. 

The new research shows that overall absence had a negative link to attainment, with every extra day missed 
associated with a lower chance of achieving 5 or more good GCSEs or equivalent at grades A* to C including in 
English and mathematics. 

Dance Club: 

After Easter, we will be running a Dance Club after school every Friday, a form will be sent via ParentMail on the first 
day back for you to register your child’s interest. If we find that this club is very popular, we may have to split this into 
half termly sessions with one key stage during the first half of the summer term and the other during the second.  

 
Alice Y8 - Recently my friends and I in Year 8 raised money to support Ukraine. We did this by baking goods and 

selling them here and at the High School. In total we raised £240 in just a week! All the money we raised will go to 

the Red Cross which funds supplies into the countries surrounding Ukraine. 

Y5 Easter Craft Afternoon: 

On Thursday 7th April we will be holding an Easter craft afternoon with Year 5 pupils. The 
children will be decorating eggs which will be judged and winners will be announced on 
Friday 8th April.  

We would like pupils to bring in a hardboiled egg to school on Thursday. We will supply 
paints, paper and some craft materials. If there are other particular craft materials that 
your child would like to use to decorate their egg, they are welcome to bring them into 
school with them on the day.  

http://hexhamorpheus.brownpapertickets.com/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/absence-and-attainment-at-key-stages-2-and-4-2013-to-2014


 
  

 

Volunteers - School Library: 

Can I ask for parent volunteers who could make themselves available soon to help re-catalogue and label our school 
library as we move our current reading library books across to Accelerated Reader. We will also be adding new books 
to our library and I would welcome any books that could be donated from existing bedroom libraries that are no 
longer loved or read. Books must be in excellent condition and age appropriate. 

 
Additional School Closures: 

We have a Training Day on Friday 10th June 2022  

Monday 27th June is an additional Bank Holiday for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. This is because the official bank 

holiday falls within half term, therefore, schools were given an additional day of their choice. 

Football: Congratulations to the Y5 girls football team who played their first tournament on Monday at Highfield 
School finishing as runners up. Well done to all that were involved. A special mention to Beth. D for her three goals 
and Ellie T who scored two. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans Consultation 

 

Northumberland County Council have produced a blueprint for the proposed walking and cycling network for 
Hexham (among other towns). NCC will use the outcome of the consultation for their future investment plans and, 
as such, it will be an important document for Hexham. The views collected through this consultation will help shape 
active travel in Northumberland over the next 10 years. This consultation will run from 7 March 2022 to 15 April 
2022. If you wish to contribute to the consultation, it can be accessed at: 

Local Cycling & Walking Infrastructure Plans - Have Your Say Northumberland - Citizen Space 

 
Easter Golf Camps: 

Please see the attached information regarding an Easter Golf Camp at Matfen Hall 

PTA NEWS: 

Easter Chocolate Tombola Thursday 7th April 2022. Donations of chocolate items needed. Please hand them into 
Mrs Stoves. Thank you for your continued support. 

Mother’s Day Stall - thank you to everyone who supported the pop up Mother’s Day Stall school raised £144.00 

 

Easy Fundraising: 

https://haveyoursay.northumberland.gov.uk/transport/local-cycling-walking-infrastructure-plans/


 
  

 

 

Fundraising is a little difficult at this particular time whilst we’re unable to hold events in person. The school is now 
registered with easyfundraising, so you can raise FREE donations for us when you do your everyday online shopping. 
All you have to do is find the retailer you want to shop with on the easyfundraising website or App, shop as usual 
and the retailer will donate to us when you make a purchase – at no extra cost to you. 

Sign up for free at: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stjosephsmiddlepta/ 

 

Upcoming Events at a Glance: 

 

Date Activity 

Saturday 7th May Carmina Burana performance at Hexham Abbey 
7.30pm 

Tuesday 5th & Thursday 7th April -  Y7 Online Parents’ Evening 

Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th April KS3 STEM Workshops 

Thursday 7th April British Red Cross Training KS2 

Friday 8th April School closes at 3.10/20 for Easter holidays 

Monday 25th April School reopens  

Monday 25th - Wednesday 27th April Y8 Residential Trip to Weardale Activity Centre 

 
Updated Covid Guidelines - Friday 1st April 

ǒ children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid 

contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no longer have a 

high temperature, and they are well enough to attend 

ǒ adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other 

people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and 

under, the advice will be 3 days 

Please note, while we can no longer ask for negative lateral flow tests, please make sure your child is well enough to 

return. 

 

 

Our Daily Liturgical Prayer Focus.  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stjosephsmiddlepta/


 
  

 

This week’s prayers use Scripture to help tell the story of Jesus’ last days leading up to His crucifixion. The prayers invite 

pupils to walk with Jesus, relate each scripture to their lives, and join in with formal and informal prayers. Children will be 

invited to meet the loving presence of Jesus as they walk the road to the cross in prayer, and to continue walking close to 

Him throughout the holidays and always. 

Father Luke will be joining us on Wednesday to lead a Passion Tide Liturgy. The choir will be singing some of the 

Gregorian Chant.   

Gospel  

Today’s reading is from the Gospel of John 8: 1 - 11  

Jesus went to the Mount of Olives. At daybreak He appeared in the Temple again; and as all the people came to Him, 

He sat down and began to teach them. The scribes and Pharisees brought a woman along who had been caught 

committing adultery; and making her stand there in full view of everybody, they said to Jesus, “Master, this woman 

was caught in the very act of committing adultery, and Moses has ordered us in the Law to condemn women like this 

to death by stoning. What have you to say?” They asked Him this as a test, looking for something to use against Him. 

But Jesus bent down and started writing on the ground with His finger. As they persisted with their question, He 

looked up and said, “If there is one of you who has not sinned, let him be the first to throw a stone at her.” Then He 

bent down and wrote on the ground again. When they heard this, they went away one by one, beginning with the 

eldest, until Jesus was left alone with the woman, who remained standing there. He looked up and said, “Woman, 

where are they? Has no one condemned you?” “No one, sir,” she replied. “Neither do I condemn you,” said Jesus, 

“go away, and do not sin anymore.”                                                                            

God bless  
 
 
 
 

Mr P Naughton 
 
 

 

 
 

 
  
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


